
A small farmer’s view of Kauai anti-biotech bill

It would be wonderful if farmers could stand in their fields, wave their arms and weeds, insects and plant
diseases would magically disappear. It is too bad this cannot happen. Instead, to banish pests and
disease, farmers rely on sound scientific practices. They use pesticides and seeds resistant to insects and
diseases. Their crops thrive and people all over enjoy a bounty of healthful fruits and vegetables and
beautiful flowers.

Farmers use pesticides with great care and regard for themselves, their families, the people who work in
their fields and their neighboring communities. Authorities in the state of Hawaii and the U.S. government
monitor farmers and all of the work that goes into pesticide development and application. With its Bill
2491, the Kauai County Council seeks to insert itself into regulating pesticides and GMO crops — the
exact same things our state and federal governments are already doing. It would take years and untold
millions of dollars for our county to develop the same expertise and professional staffing to do what Hawaii
and the federal government are already doing.

Read the full, original story here: Bill 2491 would undo great work


